The Town Council Orientation will occur beginning at 6:00 p.m. 
CAPE ELIZABETH TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA
Regular Meeting # 1-2010
Cape Elizabeth Town Hall

Monday, December 14, 2009
7:30 p.m. 
Induction of Town Councilors-Elect and School Board Members-Elect

Citizens elected November 3, 2009
Elected to the Cape Elizabeth School Board

John C. Christie, Jr.: Term to Expire on December 10, 2012
David C. Hillman: Term to Expire on December 10, 2012
Mary K. Williams-Hewitt: Term to Expire on December 10, 2012
Elected to the Cape Elizabeth Town Council

Frank J. Governali: Term to Expire on December 13, 2010
Sara W. Lennon: Term to Expire on December 10, 2012
Jessica L. Sullivan: Term to Expire on December 10, 2012
James T. Walsh: Term to Expire on December 10, 2012
The oaths of office are to be administered by 
Cape Elizabeth Assistant Town Manager/Town Clerk Debra M. Lane
Roll Call by the Town Clerk 
Anne E. Swift-Kayatta

14 Stone Bridge Road

767-5754
12/2011   

Frank J. Governali 

18 Old Ocean House Road 
799-5842
12/2010   

Penelope A. Jordan

349 Fowler Road

671-5341
12/2010

Sara W. Lennon

54 Cranbrook Drive 

741-5139
12/2012   

David S. Sherman, Jr.

74 Hunts Point Road 

749-2668
12/2011 
Jessica L. Sullivan  

38 Cranbrook Drive

774-0115
12/2012
James T. Walsh

23 Rock Crest Drive

799-6730
12/2012   

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag
Town Council Reports and Correspondence

Citizen Opportunity for Discussion of Items Not on the Agenda

Town Manager’s Report

Review of Minutes of Meeting held November 9, 2009
Item# 1-2010

Election of a Town Council Chairman for Council Year 2010

Anne E. Swift-Kayatta 
On this and the other items relating to council organization, the names listed are the persons who appeared to be the consensus choices at the Town Council caucus. 

Item# 2-2010

Adoption of Town Council Rules

Adoption is recommended.

Item# 3-2010

Appointment of the Finance Committee

Sara W. Lennon as chairman and the Council as a whole to serve as the finance committee

Item# 4-2010

Appointment of an Ordinance Committee

David S. Sherman, Jr.  as chairman and Frank J. Governali and James T. Walsh as members

Item# 5-2010

Appointment of an Appointments Committee

Penelope A. Jordan as chairman and Sara W. Lennon and Jessica L. Sullivan as members 

Item# 6-2010
Appointment of Representatives to ecomaine Board of Directors

Penelope A. Jordan and Michael K. McGovern as representatives 

Item# 7-2010
Appointment of Representative to Greater Portland Council of Governments Executive Committee
James T. Walsh

Item# 8-2010
Appointment of Representative and Alternate to Greater Portland Council of Governments General Assembly
Sara W. Lennon

Frank J. Governali, Alternate

Item# 9-2010

Appointment of Representative to PACTS Policy Committee

Michael K. McGovern

Item# 10-2010
Appointment of Representative to Thomas Memorial Library Foundation

Jessica L. Sullivan

Item# 11-2010
Representatives to Ad Hoc Municipal Committees 

Sara W. Lennon- Alternative Energy Committee

Penelope A. Jordan-Municipal operations Review Committee

David S. Sherman, Jr. - Municipal Operations Review Committee

Penelope A. Jordan- Health Insurance Review Committee

Note: James T. Walsh also continues as a member of the Health 
Insurance Review Committee having originally been appointed as a 
citizen representative. 
Item# 12-2010
Appointments Committee Recommendations  

	Board
	Recommended
	Term Expires
	Address

	Board of Assessment Review
	Christopher C. Lynch 
	12/31/2012
	880 Shore Road

	
	
	
	

	Arts Commission
	Aaron Mosher
	12/31/2010
	6 Leighton Farms Road

	Arts Commission
	Douglas A. McFadd
	12/31/2011
	25 Broad Cove Road

	Arts Commission
	Tina Harnden
	12/31/2012
	9 Avon Road

	Arts Commission
	Wendy Seltzer
	12/31/2012
	280 Mitchell Road

	
	
	
	

	Conservation Commission
	Dena R. DeSena
	12/31/2012
	11 Wainwright Drive

	Conservation Commission
	Marti Blair
	12/31/2012
	3 Cedar Ledge Road

	
	
	
	

	Fort Williams Advisory Commission
	Richard Dunham
	12/31/2012
	30 Ocean View Road

	Fort Williams Advisory Commission
	Daniel S. Chase 
	12/31/2012
	26 Stonybrook Road

	
	
	
	

	Personnel Appeals Board
	TBD 
	12/31/2012
	TBD

	
	
	
	

	Planning Board
	Victoria Volent
	12/31/2012
	58 Cottage Farms Road

	Planning Board
	Liza Quinn
	12/31/2012
	24 Ocean View Road

	Planning Board
	Beth C. Richardson
	12/31/2012
	59 Belfield Road

	
	
	
	

	Recycling Committee
	Mary Brock
	12/31/2012
	60 Eastman Road

	Recycling Committee
	Sharon L. Roberts
	12/31/2012
	185 Fowler Road

	
	
	
	

	Riverside Memorial Cemetery Trustees
	Jessie Timberlake
	12/31/2012
	19 Hunts Point Road

	
	
	
	

	Thomas Memorial Library Trustees
	Jennifer Healy
	12/31/2011
	79 Oakhurst Road

	Thomas Memorial Library Trustees
	Michael Moore
	12/31/2012
	10 Manor Way

	Thomas Memorial Library Trustees
	Nancy M. O'Sullivan 
	12/31/2012
	22 Cross Hill Road

	
	
	
	

	Zoning Board of Appeals
	Thomas Kinley
	12/31/2010
	1159 Shore Road

	Zoning Board of Appeals
	Peter A. Howe
	12/31/2012
	75 Two Lights Road

	Zoning Board of Appeals
	David Johnson
	12/31/2012
	30 Eastfield Road

	
	
	
	

	Fair Hearing Officer
	Michael F. Vaillancourt
	12/31/2011
	55 Stonybrook Road


Item# 13-2010
Acceptance of 2009 Gifts and Donations 

Each year the Town of Cape Elizabeth receives a number of gifts of money and donation of services. They are formally accepted each December with appreciation to the generous donors.  

Item# 14-2010
Post Construction Storm water Management Ordinance 

A draft ordinance is attached that would bring the Town of Cape Elizabeth into compliance with the Maine Department of Environmental Protections MS4 general permit and into compliance with the Federal Clean Water Act. It is recommended that it be referred to the Ordinance Committee.

Item# 15-2010
Update on 2008 Bond  

The following is an update on the 2008 bond.  80% of the $2,550,000 in proceeds has been expended. An additional 9% has been allocated and will soon be expended. The amount remaining that was once allocated, but is no longer allocated or projected to be expended is $262,965. 

The town manager recommends that $52,000 of the unallocated amount be provided to add to an anticipated $85,000 in stimulus funds for lighting updates at the High School, Middle School, Elementary School and Community Center.  
The estimated payback period in terms of electricity charges is an estimated 2.4 years.  The payback return on the local part of the investment is just over 12 months.  The 15 year savings is estimated at over $846,000.  The Alternative Energy Committee recommended these lighting projects as the best option in applying for the currently available stimulus funds. The maximum grant is $85,000.  The local match requirement is 10% but with the short payback period it is advised to complete the lighting changes in all four buildings. It is proposed the bond amortization for the $52,000 remain in the municipal budget. 
Item# 16-2010
Grant Application to Maine PUC for $85,000 in ARRA Funds for 

an Energy Efficiency Community Block Grant   
The town manager recommends approval of a grant application in the         amount of $85,000 to the Maine Public Utilities Commission for an American Recovery and Reinvestment Act Grant for lighting updates within the school buildings and the community center.  



The projected annual energy savings in Kilowatt Hrs is anticipated to 

be 280,881 with 15 year life time KWH savings of 4,213,215. A total 

of 95,836,597 annual BTUs saved and a projected lifetime energy 


savings of 14,375,486 BTU. Both estimates are based on 3000 hours 

of operation per year.




The equivalent Environmental Impact Reduction for greenhouse gas 


emission is 201 metric tons per year and 3,015 tons per 15 year life 


cycle. The reduction of CO2 is 434,661 (lbs) per year or 6,519.915 



(lbs) per 15 year life cycle.




The Town of Cape Elizabeth anticipates an annual cost of energy 



savings of $56,420. The energy savings per 15 year cycle is 



estimated to be $846,300.    

Item# 17-2010
Update on Refinancing of 1998 and 1999 Bonds  


On October 15, 2009, the Town refinanced bonds issued in 1998 and 1999.  It is proposed to credit to the School Department the premium on the school portion of the bonds amounting to $73,110.35.  This amount was calculated by our financial adviser. 



This results in a school budget savings for this year of $105,685.18 including the premium and the interest savings.  The municipal budget had interest savings and a premium of $160,687.64 but is assuming the $41,834.62 costs of issuance leaving a net municipal budget savings of $118,853.02.  


Over the life of the replacement bonds, the total school budget savings is $232,036.61 and the municipal savings is $509,711.67 resulting in a total savings of $741,748.28. 



The recommended Town Council action is to credit the School Department the $73,110.35 premium.  


All other savings will occur automatically. 

[image: image1.emf]School SavingsMunicipal SavingsTotal Savings

FY 2010 105,685.18 $     118,853.02 $         224,538.20 $ 

FY 2011 53,242.26 $       80,161.48 $          133,403.74 $ 

FY 2012 36,756.87 $       69,681.87 $          106,438.74 $ 

FY 2013 26,041.87 $       63,019.37 $          89,061.24 $  

FY 2014 10,208.12 $       51,214.37 $          61,422.49 $  

FY 2015 102.31 $           44,556.56 $          44,658.87 $  

FY 2016 29,341.25 $          29,341.25 $  

FY 2017 25,105.00 $          25,105.00 $  

FY 2018 16,032.50 $          16,032.50 $  

FY 2019 7,542.50 $            7,542.50 $    

FY 2020 4,203.75 $            4,203.75 $    

232,036.61 $     509,711.67 $         741,748.28 $ 


Item# 18-2010
Report from Fort Williams Advisory Commission   

The Fort Williams Advisory Commission has submitted a report with recommendations on how Fort Williams Park might become self sustaining.  It is recommended to acknowledge receipt of the report and to consider its recommendations in early 2010. 
Item# 19-2010
Municipal Infrastructure Stewardship Plan 2011-2021   

The 10 year Municipal Infrastructure Stewardship Plan for 2011-2021 has been prepared.    It is recommended to acknowledge receipt of the report and to consider its recommendations in future budgets. . 

Citizen Opportunity for Discussion of Items Not on the Agenda

Adjournment  
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